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22nd July 2025 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

We have reached the end of another wonderful year at Spa Camberwell. 

 

Our school is now five years old and continues to grow from strength to strength. As we come to the 

end of the academic year it is time to say thank you, goodbye and also some hellos.  

 

We wish a fond farewell to our teachers, Rachel and Aya who are both leaving us to progress with 

their careers. They have each given much to all of the students they have worked with and will be 

very much missed by their colleagues. We wish them the very best and hope they keep in touch.  

 

We’d like to say a special thank you to Erin for leading Spa Camberwell this last academic year. We 

are particularly proud of all the work she led around a successful Autism Accreditation review. Erin will 

be returning to her Deputy Head role from September and will continue to work with each and every 

one of you. Thank you again Erin.  

 

I will be spending more time at Spa Camberwell next year and with the support of Erin and Rian I 

know the school community will continue to thrive.  
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In September we will welcome two new teachers 

 

 

 

  

  

Charis will be joining our primary team. 

 

 

 

  

Angela will be joining us in Key Stage 3. 

We’re really pleased to welcome Cristina back in Mint class. We’ve missed her this year and so 

pleased to have her returning. 

We need to say a very, very special goodbye to our year 11 leavers. These young people joined us in 

2020 when the school first opened and are our first graduates. We are really proud of everything they 

have achieved and we know they will continue to be happy, safe and healthy and will continue to 

learn as they take their next steps in education. We know they will keep in touch and we look forward 

to seeing them all again and hearing of their successes at our future school reunions that will take 

place every year in June. 

 

 

 

 

 

Today is the last day of term but if you need us over the holidays please leave a message on the 

office number 0203 434 5210. Someone will be able to return your call when they are next available.  

If you need support from social care the number for the All Age Disabilities Duty team is 0207 525 

5372. The out of hours duty number for social care is 0207 525 5000. 

School reopens for all children on Tuesday September 2nd with a regular starting time for all existing 

pupils.  

We hope you all have a restful summer and enjoy some time together.  

 

With very best wishes, 

 

 

Steph Lea 

Executive Headteacher 

Spa Education Trust 


